
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Richard E. Ayers, Esq. 
Ayers Law Group, LLP 
1707 L Street, NW, Suite 850 
Washington, DC 20036 
 
Dear Mr. Ayers: 
 
The Commission received your letter dated February 19, 2015, relating to the Petition to 
Intervene and Request for Hearing by Friends of the Earth dated August 26, 2014, in Docket 
Nos. 50-275, 50-323.  On behalf of your client, Friends of the Earth, you reiterate the request 
that the Commission immediately grant the petition to intervene and request for hearing in the 
asserted de facto licensing proceeding.  
 
Please be advised that the petition, along with the filings by other participants, remains pending 
before the Commission.  I note that your letter was promptly made public and placed on the 
electronic docket for this matter.  A copy of this response will be served on the participants.  

 
      Sincerely, 
            
           /RA/ 
      Annette Vietti-Cook 
      Secretary of the Commission 
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 CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing LETTER FROM THE SECRETARY (Responding 
to letter dated February 19, 2015 from Friends of the Earth) have been served upon the 
following persons by the Electronic Information Exchange.    
 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel 
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC  20555-0001 
 
Roy Hawkens 
Chief Administrative Judge 
E-mail: Roy.Hawkens@nrc.gov 
 
  

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission  
Office of the General Counsel 
Mail Stop: O-15D21 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Edward L. Williamson, Esq. 
E-mail: edward.williamson@nrc.gov  
Beth Mizuno, Esq. 
E-mail:  beth.mizuno@nrc.gov  
David Roth, Esq. 
E-mail: david.roth@nrc.gov 
Jeremy Wachutka, Esq. 
E-mail:  jeremy.wachutka@nrc.gov  
Joseph Lindell, Esq. 
E-mail:  joseph.lindell@nrc.gov 
Mitzi Young 
E-mail:  Mitzi.young@nr.gov 
John Tibbetts, Paralegal 
E-mail:  john.tibbetts@nrc.gov 
 
 
OGC Mail Center 
E-mail: OGCMailCenter@nrc.gov 
 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of Commission Appellate Adjudication 
Mail Stop: O-16C1 
Washington, DC  20555-0001 
OCAA Mail Center 
E-mail: ocaamail@nrc.gov 
 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of the Secretary of the Commission 
Mail Stop: O-16C1 
Washington, DC  20555-0001 
Hearing Docket 
E-mail:  hearingdocket@nrc.gov 
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Counsel for Pacific Gas and  
  Electric Company 
Winston & Strawn, LLP 
101 California Street 
San Francisco, CA  94111-5802 
David A. Repka, Esq. 
E-mail: drepka@winston.com 
Tyson Smith, Esq. 
E-mail: trsmith@winston.com 
Darani Reddick, Esq. 
dreddick@winston.com 
Carlos Sisco, Senior Paralegal 
E-mail: csisco@winston.com 
 
  
 

 
Counsel for Friends of the Earth 
Ayers Law Group LLP 
1707 L Street NW, Suite 850 
Washington, DC  20036 
Richard E. Ayres, Esq. 
E-mail:  ayresr@ayreslawgroup.com 
Jessica Olson, Esq. 
E-mail:  olsonj@ayreslawgroup.com 
John Bernetich, Esq. 
E-mail:  bernetichj@ayreslawgroup.com 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

            [Original signed by Clara Sola] 
Office of the Secretary of the Commission 

 
Dated at Rockville, Maryland 
this 12th day of March, 2015 
 


